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STAFF NOTIFICATION OF NO KNOWN STAFF TRUE-UP ISSUES  
 

Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), through the 

General Counsel’s Office, and files the instant pleading stating that to the knowledge of the 

Staff, the Staff has no true-up issues with Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE 

(AmerenUE) in the instant rate increase case.  In this regard, the Staff states as follows. 

1. The Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission), in its May 29, 2008 

Order Adopting Procedural Schedule And Establishing Test Year, set (a) December 23, 2008 for 

the filing of True-up Direct Testimony, (b) December 30, 2008 for the filing of True-up Rebuttal 

Testimony, (c) January 5, 2009 for the filing of a True-up Reconciliation, and (d) January 6-7, 

2009 for a True-up Hearing, if necessary. 

2. On December 22, 2008, AmerenUE filed the True-up Direct Testimony and 

Schedules of Gary S. Weiss.  The Staff is reviewing this filing of AmerenUE.  

2. The Staff anticipates that a True-up Hearing will not be necessary, but 

recommends that the Commission take no action respecting the scheduled True-up Hearing until 

after December 30, 2008, the True-up Rebuttal Testimony filing deadline. 

3. The Staff notes that toward the end of the hearing day on December 10, 2008, the 

Staff distributed at the hearing an updated iteration of the Staff’s Reconciliation.  The Staff 
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intends to file with the Commission, and serve upon the parties, a True-up Reconciliation on 

January 5, 2009, or sooner if possible. 

Wherefore the Staff files the instant pleading stating that to the knowledge of the Staff, 

the Staff has no true-up issues with Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE (AmerenUE), the 

Commission should take no action until after December 30, 2008 respecting the True-up Hearing 

scheduled for January 6-7, 2009, and the Staff intends to file with the Commission a True-up 

Reconciliation on January 5, 2009, or sooner if possible.. 

      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      /s/  Kevin A. Thompson  
      Kevin A. Thompson 
      General Counsel 
      Missouri Bar No. 36288 
              
      Steven Dottheim 
      Chief Deputy General Counsel   
      Missouri Bar No. 29149     
 
      Attorneys for the Staff of the    
      Missouri Public Service Commission   
      P. O. Box 360      
      Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
      (573) 751-2690 (Telephone – Thompson) 
      (573) 751-7489 (Telephone – Dottheim) 
      (573) 526-6969 (Fax – Thompson) 
      (573) 751-9285 (Fax – Dottheim)) 
      e-mail: kevin.thompson@psc.mo.gov 
      e-mail: steve.dottheim@psc.mo.gov 

 
 

Certificate of Service 
 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or transmitted by 
facsimile or electronic mail to all counsel of record this 23rd day of December, 2008. 
 
      /s/  Kevin A. Thompson     


